
  
     

 

    

                
                

             
              

  

            
             

           
           

             
                  

                 
            

              
              

    

                   
             

             
           

              
             

                    
            

                  
                   
               
                  

            

            
                

               



the Federal Government over $1000 a week. A Carer does not receive sufficient
income to save for their retirement. I have been a Carer in one way or another for
over 20 years. In that time I have saved the Federal Government over one million
($1,000,000) dollars. Surely in recognition for my efforts the Federal Government can
make some provision to house me in an area more suited to an aging person.

I was on the NSW Housing list for a house, but as I was the Carer, it had to be on the
application lodged by the person I cared for. It is only recently as a Senior, I was advised I
could apply in my own right. I will not get Housing Commission accommodation. The
person I care for was offered houses. The first was in an area notorious for its crime rate,
she was afraid. The second and final was in an area we could not Immediately afford to
move into. All we asked was for two weeks grace; while we waited until the required three
weeks notice to vacate the privately rented house we were in passed. We were told take
the Commission house now or lose it.

When we first attended the local Housing Commission there were people abusing the
person at the counter, we were told we had been placed on a list of undesirables,
because we had appealed against losing the house. This means if I was to apply for
accommodation through the NSW Housing Commission, I would not be considered.

Carers do not have rights; they are only considered when the needs of the person
they care for are considered. Carers often need make decisions for those they care
for, and as such their needs should also be included where future requirements and
decisions need to be considered.

I have more, but as I only found out about this Committee today, I have been unable to
collect relevent information to include in this submission. If needed I would like to be
invited to provide a verbal submission to the Committee.

G.F.




